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Before becoming President I had been a member of EDOA for well over ten years but had only had limited contact with the Association, with the exception of attending early meetings of the Teachers’ Forum and leading occasional events. My knowledge of our parent body, the IAO, was stronger through my work for the Royal College of Organists. This first year as President has brought home just how much local organists’ associations rely on their members being prepared voluntarily to devote time and energy to them. I should like to begin therefore by thanking the committee for making me feel so welcome and in particular to thank Robin Coxon, who does so much more than fulfill his elected role as Honorary Treasurer, being also keeper of the membership database and playing a key part in the production of the newsletter, and Michael Hennin who, as Honorary Secretary, produces some of the most concise minutes I have come across! I should like to thank those members who have agreed to serve on the committee since I took office (Paul Dean, Carol Jarman, Rosemary Knight and Andrew Pink), and also our newsletter editor Paul Minchinton who, in this capacity, is the voice of the Association. 

In the May/June 2007 newsletter I listed a number of areas of work which I wished to prioritise during my time as President. These were: 

1. Taking forward to implementation existing ideas about having a website

2. Ensuring that we continue to recruit new members

3. Running outreach events to attract children in particular to play the organ

I am delighted to say that within the last two weeks our website has gone ‘live’ and can be found at www.edoa.org.uk. How did this happen? Well, quite easily in the end because having persuaded Andrew Pink to join the committee, it emerged that he was a dab hand at constructing websites! We agreed a list of desirable pages, divided up the task of providing copy for them, and then sent everything on for Andrew to work his magic. But why do we need a website, some of you may ask, perhaps particularly if you don’t much bother with the internet? The answer is that increasingly large numbers of people turn to the internet as the first port of call when wanting to get information. Some even seem to run their social lives through it. Our website should be a window through which we can show and the rest of the world can see that EDOA is a buoyant, forward looking Association providing useful services. 
At the moment we have the following pages:

Welcome: Committee and Contacts: Events: Join: Links: Newsletter Archive

Of these I suspect the Events page will be the most useful, reminding us of what is on offer and of the precise details of events, which can of course be easily up-dated.
But, this is just the beginning. We want to add the following pages as soon as we can:

Other recitals and events - where members can list their own concerts, special services and the like, and where non-members and other organisations can do likewise.

Notice Board – where members can post other information. Perhaps you are selling an organ or wish to dispose of some music?

Organist vacancies – a useful place for churches in our area to draw attention to vacancies

Deputy Organists – making available (after revision) the existing list of members available to deputise. 

Organ Teachers – allowing members of the local community to find out about and contact those of our members who teach.

Practice organ register – a list of those organs in our area (together with contact details for arranging access) which are available for practise use.

I hope that you can see that the website will serve both members and the local community in a very powerful way. Now that we have achieved the first stage, I hope that the committee will be able develop plans to begin work on the other priorities I listed.
Talking about the website brings me on to two linked and more philosophical points. The first is ‘what are local organists’ associations for?’  The answer to this can be found in the titles of our webs pages which describe the promotion of, support for and development of organ music (and by association choral music) within the local community. Indeed our ‘mission statement on the welcome page encapsulates this:

The Enfield and District Organists’ Association aims to provide a stimulating forum for those interested in the pipe organ and its music whether they be active participants or enthusiastic observers. It seeks to enhance the education and enjoyment of liturgical and organ music among its members and to encourage a wider appreciation among the public. 

…………Events, including concerts, recitals, lectures, visits and social occasions, operate throughout the year within London, Hertfordshire and Middlesex. By bringing together people of all ages and abilities with a common interest in the organ we offer support and fellowship to members and friends as well as the benefit of specialist expertise. A regular Newsletter provides information and fosters an interest in organ and church music across our region. 
My second question is specifically ‘What is EDOA for?’ You may say that the mission statement again answers this and, in theory, it does just that. But, Enfield is very close to London where a vast amount of organ and choral music is performed and where plenty of training events can be found promoted by eg the RCO, RSCM, Organ Club, BIOS, GCSM, CLESO, St Giles International Organ School, to name just a few. We’re not too far from Cambridge either and closer to home St Albans is also something of a centre. Do we need to be adding yet more to the mix when people tend to be too busy to take advantage of much of what is on offer? Then I look at the events we have promoted during the year. We have certainly had some good ones – the visit and class at St Botolph’s, the Presidential ‘handover’ meal, the talk on Associated Board examinations by Daniel Moult.  But, another potentially excellent one, John Norman’s talk on organ cases was cancelled through lack of support. I also noticed at least as many non-members as members at Jennifer Bate’s lecture on Messiaen. Looking back at newsletters over the last year I see that there have been only three articles not related to events, of which two were submitted by the same non-member!
What am I saying here? I certainly don’t want to sound like a hectoring parent or teacher berating their charges for not being more involved. In a real sense the fact that EDOA operates in a busy part of the country is a strength – we can all dip in and out of the opportunities offered by different organizations. But there is also a sense in which the saying ‘use it or lose it’ is true, a statement which I am all too well aware, I could have addressed to myself until recently. There is no one prescription for ‘using’ EDOA. Each of us can find our own way of deriving benefit from membership and contributing to its continuation (if only by paying the annual subscription promptly and sending news of oneself for inclusion in the newsletter).
To conclude: I am sure that, if used and developed imaginatively and with tenacity, the website will enormously help EDOA meet its objectives. But the wonders of the internet should not allow us to forget that Associations such as EDOA are as much about social interaction as anything else. I, for one, am much looking forward to the meal after this meeting!
